Trinity Newsletter for 14th to 19th October 2025

On Oct 19th at 10a.m. our service will be led by Rev. Vaughan Tong. That day marks the start of One World Week. On 26th October the service at 10a.m. will be led by Rev Canon Jason Vinyard, to include Holy Communion. The communion offertory will continue our giving to the Gatehouse charity as part of our Harvest theme.

Clare reports: "A big thank you to all who contributed in any way to our Harvest service and lunch last Sunday. The church was beautifully decorated by our flower team, and we were able to donate a very generous amount of much needed items to Gatehouse Food bank. Jason spoke about the importance of the relatively small layer of topsoil and Andre shared the Portuguese translation of the hymn How Great Thou Art before singing the rest of this uplifting hymn in English. Approximately 40 people shared lunch following the service where we could join together in fellowship over a meal. Many thanks to all who helped with tables and chairs, and clearing up at the end."

We should add thanks to Clare for being in charge of organising the food and kitchen. The URC in Whiting Street have invited us to share in their Quiz on Sat. October 25th at 2.30. We are already entering two teams but there is room for more; if you cannot field a whole team of 6 then individuals can be made up into a scratch team. Have a word with Chris Spencer if you would like to take part.

Pre-Christmas event at Trinity: on Wednesdays & Sundays in Advent (December, not November as wrongly stated last week) stalls will be in the downstairs hall at coffee times as a Mini Christmas Fair, with crafted items suitable for the season. For any information about other items then Jill Instrall is the lady to see, or ask Lynda Moore about pots for planting Spring bulbs.

On 14th December Bury St Edmunds Churches Together are producing a Christmas drama and appealing now for narrators/actors and backstage and production helpers, rehearsals to begin in November. See poster "Sharers of the Promise".

Answers / results of the Quiz "Books & their Authors" are on the hymn book table. Well done those who had 20 out of 20 correct: they were Mr & Mrs Don Day; their daughter Helen Willingham, and Mrs. Jean Day. Thanks to all who joined in - look out for another quiz soon.

CALENDAR

25th October 2.30 Quiz at URC, Whiting street

7th December Concert at Trinnity by the Aquarius choir

Please send any news or notices you care to share each week to Josie Keys before Tuesday evenings if possible .